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This term has been very exciting at Warringa Park School with a host of activities
to support our staff, students, and community. This has included Primary Year’s
and Later Year’s new parent information sessions, World Teachers Day, Primary
Graduation, International Day for person with a with Disability and Cayleys Road
Night Market to date.
International Day of a Person with a Disability
Last week, we celebrated International Day of a Person with a Disability at all
campuses. We know that our students are capable of reaching their potential
and are amazingly talented. It has been a pleasure watching our student’s grow
and build upon what they already know, say, and do. To celebrate, the student’s
participated in Discos, Petting Zoos, BBQs, and face painting across campuses,
fun was had by all. As a school, we proudly promote a dynamic culture that
celebrates people's differences, leveraging the unique ideas, capabilities and
experiences of our diverse members of the community.
Cayleys Road Night Market 
We have had another successful night market with approximately 80 people
attending. The highlight of the evening was the choir, and it was great to see
students sing with such confidence. I wish to thank all Cayleys Road Staff for
their support and commitment to this annual event. Approximately $4000 was
raised on the evening which will be used to continue the Cayleys Creation
Program in the coming year. A Great celebration of learning and creativity!
SRC Election
It is with great pleasure to announce the Student Representative Committee of
2024.The students who have been elected will be honoured again at the end of
year School Assembly on 15 December 2023. This will include students receiving
their leadership badges. We are looking to a year ahead of strong student voice
and agency at the school next year. 
Transition Day
On Tuesday this week, we had organised transition visits for students to their
2024 class. In the one hour planned session, students had an opportunity to be
with their prospective class peers and staff. Following this session, staff feedback
has been sought to finalise 2024 class lists. 2024 class lists will be released to
families next week.
Teaching and learning 
Parents/carers will be able to access their child’s report on COMPASS on Friday
December 10th. You will have the opportunity to discuss their child’s report with
their teacher if you wish to. 
Parent Opinion survey
We are extremely pleased with the parent feedback received through parent
opinion survey. In most areas of the survey, we had over 90 % positive
endorsement and I wish to thank the staff at Warringa Park School for their work
and support to students. 

Tuesday 12th
December
End of year
Celebration for
families after school

Friday 15th
December
Term 4 Assembly
10am @WCC
Will also be live
streamed over
YouTube
https://youtu.be/B1Sh
1GLcc5Q

Tuesday 19th
December
Last day of Term Four
- 1.30pm finish

Wednesday 20th
December
Pupil Free Day

Wednesday 31st
January
First Day of Term 1
Grades 1-12

Thursday 1st
February
First day of Term 1
Preps
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Congratulations to the following students who have received a
SWPBS award this week.

Early Primary - Alice & Ashley
Lower Primary - Samuel, Miranda, Stuart
Upper Primary - Caleb, Ritwick, Ouday
Polly Parade - Viraj
BRC - Nazih
CRC VPC - Wesley
CRC Flexible Learning - Zach

Caitriona Toland
Assistant Principal

Fortnightly Principal's Awards



Kelly Botha 
Assistant Principal

Curriculum update - Primary years
Dear Families, 

We are extremely proud to report the great progress that our students have made this year as illustrated
by the table below which tracks the percentage of students who made growth between Semester 2 2022
and Semester 2 2023 as recorded by teachers using the Curriculum Level Tracker. 

The progress that students have made over the past 12 months is a testament to the hard work and
dedication our students, members of staff and families. We would like to sincerely thank the whole school
community for all their support in ensuring that our students make learning progress. 



Kim Zammit
Assistant Principal

Curriculum update - Later years
Our VPC students finished school
on December the 1st and will
celebrate the Year 12 Graduation
on Friday Dec 15th with all the
other year 12’s. We look forward to
this event!
Students engaged in end of year
activity week prior to their
finishing date. 
Students at BRC have been
working on their Project Based
Learning Celebration Day, where
they will showcase their learning
about other countries. B05 have
created a video about Japan! 

A note from the Nurses

Nurses Rachael and Natalie
The School Nurses

As we come to the end of the year, we are very busy with new enrolments, transitions, and new class lists.
We will make sure that the new classes next year have all of your child’s medical information, ensuring
that our return to school in Term 1 is smooth and safe.

For students that need to take medication at school, it is important to have a Medication Authority Form
renewed every year. We are unable to give prescription medication at school without a form signed by
your doctor within the 12-month date. We will endeavour to put a Medication Authority Form in the school
bag of students that have taken medication at school this year. If you need one and have not received
one, please ask the nurse to email you one, or ask for one at reception.

Please keep us updated if your child’s medical needs change. You are welcome to email us if you have
any questions or if you would like to pass on any information. A big Thank You to all of the parents that
have kept their child’s Medical Action Plans up to date throughout the year.

Polly Parade and Warringa Crescent School Nurse
natalie.roksandic@education.vic.gov.au
Bethany Road and Cayleys Road School Nurse
rachael.whitehead@education.vic.gov.au

The School Nurses have holidays over the summer break, but we are very happy for you to email us so
that we have the information we need when we return. 
We hope you have an amazing Christmas and a restful summer holiday.

Thank you for helping us to keep your child safe.

mailto:natalie.roksandic@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:rachael.whitehead@education.vic.gov.au


Welcome to December! 
I cannot believe we are in December already! The year has only gotten better with student’s engaging not
only teaching and learning but actively enjoying opportunities to explore and participate in making
meaningful social connections that Warringa Park School has to offer.

Choir and Music
Cayley’s Road Campus this term ran two polit programs, one for VPC and the other for flexible learning
cohort. This was a joint venture between Warringa Park School and Dynamic Performers Australia.
 
VPC Choir: This program encouraged students to use their voices and give them confidence to sing in a
group situation. They focused on dynamics, storytelling, stability of sound and building confidence using
popular songs and exercises. They learned via repetition and call and response techniques to build a fun
repertoire of pieces and we will add hand and arm gestures (wordography) to help facilitate lyric
memorising.
After only 6 weeks there was noticeable changes in the student’s confidence self-esteem and social
connection. The students performed two of their songs at the Cayley’s night market despite nerves and
anxiety around performing the student produced what could only be describes as fabulous performance.
Flexible learning students: The Music movement program saw students learning how to stretch their
bodies so they can move them safely. Basic movements like learning how to cross our midline, working
with opposite hands and feet, adding steps together to create routines and repeating these movements
to help with memory and confidence. Our students learnt how to listen to the music to feel where the beat
needs to sit.
Throughout the sessions it was positive to see more engagement from the students and progress in their
ability to move to and connection to the music. 
Given the success of our two pilot programs we are hoping to roll out further performing art program
across the campuses in 2024.
A big shout out to Cassandra and Caroline from Dynamic Performers Australia who creativity and energy
made the sessions so enjoyable for the students.

Wellbeing update 

SRC 
It is with great pleasure to announce the Student Representative Committee of 2024.The students who
have been elected will be honoured again at the end of year School Assembly on 15 December 2023. This
will include students receiving their leadership badges. We are looking to a year ahead of strong student
voice and agency and hearing what our leaders have to say.





Wellbeing update 

Jo Kelly  
Acting Assistant Principal

International Day of Persons with a Disability
This week we have celebrated International Day for people with disabilities at all campuses. We know that
our students are capable of reaching their potential and are amazingly talented. It has been a pleasure
watching our student’s grow and build upon what they already know, say, and do. To celebrate the
student’s participated in Disco, Petting Zoo, BBQ, and face painting across campuses and fun was had by
all.

RESTRAINT AND SECLUSION
The following information about physical restraint and seclusion is for all students attending Victorian
government schools.
The use of physical restraint and seclusion must only be used in an emergency. This means that staff
cannot plan to use them, and they cannot be written into Behaviour Support Plans or Safety Plans. 
School staff can only use physical restraint and seclusion to protect a student from hurting themselves or
to stop a student hurting another person and there is no other way of keeping them safe. School staff
must stop physical restraint and seclusion as soon as the danger has stopped. If a student is secluded,
then staff must watch them the whole time.



Allied Health update



Specialist update - Performing Arts

Robyn, Gavin & Ben
The Performing Arts team

This year students across the 3 senior campuses have worked in their classes to develop their own songs.
Students have come up with musical ideas, written and edited their lyrics, rehearsed and then recorded
their performances in a portable studio setting.Our album has 20 songs, and is now available to stream
and download for free.
Congratulations to all the students who have done such an amazing job!
https://radioon2.bandcamp.com/album/2023

https://radioon2.bandcamp.com/album/2023


Specialist update - Visual Arts

PK, Ellie & Andrew
The Visual Arts team

The Visual Arts Team would like to invite
staff, family and community to the
Warringa Park Art Auction at the End of
Year Celebration at Warringa Crescent on
the 12th of December. Bidding starts at
$5. Get in early to purchase a work of art
by our incredible young artists!



Dates for the diary

Term Four
2nd October - 20th December

Important information for bus transportation
in 2024
All bus runs for 2024 have been sent to the bus
companies and are in the process of being
finalised. Letters will be posted out in the first
week of January. NB: Any future change of
address or movements will not be able to be
considered until after the start of Term 1, 2024.
Any queries can be emailed to
transport@warringapark.vic.edu.au

Is your child turning 16?
Most students at Warringa Park may be eligible for The
Disability Pension when they turn 16.
Contact Wendy at the Cayleys Road office and she can advise
you on the application process.  

Call Wendy on 9749 5774 

Tuesday 12th December
End of year Celebration for families after
school
Friday 15th December
Term 4 Assembly 10am @WCC
https://youtu.be/B1Sh1GLcc5Q
Tuesday 19th December
Last day of Term Four - 1.30pm finish
Wednesday 20th December
Pupil Free Day
Wednesday 31st January
First Day of Term 1 Grades 1-12
Thursday 1st February
First day of Term 1 Preps

mailto:transport@warringapark.vic.edu.au









